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Mr Fil Cerone 
Director of Sustainability, Environment and Planning
Sydney Metro
Level 43, 680 George Street
Sydney, NSW, 2000

31/07/2020

Dear Mr Cerone

Sydney Metro City and Southwest, Chatswood to Sydenham (CSSI 7400)
Waterloo ISD CEMP and Sub-Plans

I refer to your submissions requesting approval of the Construction Environment Management Plan
(CEMP), Construction Heritage Management Plan (CHMP), Construction Noise and Vibration
Management Plan (CNVMP) and Groundwater Management Plan (GWMP) for Waterloo Integrated
Station Development in accordance with conditions C6 and C7 of SSI 7400. I also acknowledge your
response to the Department’s review comments and requests for additional information. 

I note that the CEMP, CHMP, CNVMP and GWMP:
 have been reviewed by Sydney Metro and no issues have been raised
 have been endorsed by the Environmental Representative
 contain the information required by the conditions of approval.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the following documents pursuant to condition C8.

Document Revision and date
CEMP revision H, dated 12 June 2020
CHMP revision D, dated 20 July 2020
CNVMP revision H, dated 26 July 2020
GWMP revision D, dated 17 July 2020

I understand that ongoing contamination assessment for the Waterloo Integrated Station Development
works will be subject to the Site Audit process in accordance with the Contaminated Land Management
Act 1997 and that any additional monitoring or management measures that may be required will also be
undertaken in accordance with this Act. You are reminded that in accordance with condition E66 of SSI
7400, copies of Site Audit Statements and Site Audit Reports are to be submitted to the Planning
Secretary and Council for information no later than one month prior to commencement of operation. 

You are also reminded that if there is any inconsistency between the approved CEMP, CHMP, CNVMP
and GWMP and the conditions of approval, then the requirements of the conditions of approval will
prevail. 

Please ensure that you make the approved plans publicly available on the project website.

http://www.dpie.nsw.gov.au/


If you wish to discuss the matter further, please contact Rebecca Eddington on
rebecca.eddington@planning.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Erica van den Honert
Director
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary


